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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 2nd November 2013
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison

Attendees

Graham Garrett (Laganvale), Sam Howlett (CWA), Bill Clements (1st Larne Old Boys), Patricia Evans (Dynamic Brass), John Patton (VP),  Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Bill Caughey (President), Fred McCrea (VP), Ken Tweedie (VP), Ronnie Kennedy (VP), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Wesley Thompson (Comber)

Apologies
Boris Pinto (Murley), Morris Cameron (1st Old Boys), Harold Whan (Dynamic Brass)
Welcome to Dynamic Brass
Allan Davison welcomed Patricia Evans of Dynamic Brass to her first Brass Band League meeting.

Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Communications and planning between various parties regarding Festival of Brass. Print adverts placed in Belfast Telegraph and Sunday Life. Event listed on NI Tourist Board Website.

Difficulties were experienced with booking a hotel for the Cory Band due to very high prices as multiple events on in Belfast that weekend. Band now booked to stay at Wellington Park Hotel.

Child Protection Training going ahead on 9th November at Malone Presbyterian Church halls.

 
Email from Derry City Council seeking bands to perform during the Festive Season.  This was forwarded to band secretaries.
John Doyle confirmed as senior adjudicator at 2014 Solo & Ensemble Competition. Flights are booked.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Stephen Kennedy advised that the balance in the account was £8353.15. 
He noted that the balance included entry fees for Queen’s contest and approx £2000 of Cory Concert ticket sales. He added that the Lourdes band had purchased almost 50 tickets – a great achievement and that Simon O’Hare would also be bussing approx 50 children from Omagh and Enniskillen.
Child Protection / AccessNI
Child Protection Training on 9th November. There are still some spaces available for bands to send reps.
Festival of Brass 2013

Dungarvan Brass Band have unfortunately had to withdraw from the entertainment contest due to unforeseen player availability issues. 

15 bands will compete in the contest on the Saturday, 4 youth bands on Sunday. 

Draw was made as follows:
Championship

1. *Laganvale (Metal Technology) Band

2. 1st Old Boys Association Silver Band

3. Murley Silver Band

4. Downshire Brass

*Laganvale requested draw No. 1

No objections were raised.

2nd Section

1. Lourdes Brass Band

2. Third Carrickfergus Band

3. Ballyduff Silver Band

4. Roughan Silver Band

3rd Section

1. Comber Silver Band

2. CWA Brass

3. Wellington Memorial Silver Band

4th Section

1. Dungannon Silver Band

2. Letterbreen Silver Band

5th Section

1. 1st Larne Old Boys Silver Band

2. Dynamic Brass

Youth Bands

1. Downshire Brass Youth Band

2. 1st Old Boys Youth Band

3. Laureldale Ensemble

4. Third Carrickfergus Junior Band

Start time on the Saturday will be 9:30am. Sunday start time will be 10:30am for youth bands with workshops and master-classes following afterwards.
It is hoped to have the hall clear by 6:30 on Saturday to allow Cory Band to set up and rehearse.

AD visited M Alcorn at QUB during the week and toured the facilities available. He noted that the stage in the Whitla Hall is quite shallow. This may be an issue for bands (including Cory) who will have choreography in their programmes. QUB will investigate extending the stage. If not possible, then Belfast City Council will be approached to see if they can help.

Due to logistics and space limitations in Music Department, the Youth Band competition will take place in the Whitla Hall. It was suggested that the bands could be on the floor rather than the stage. This will be investigated.
It is hoped that QUB will have a bar at the concert, before and during the interval. There will be no bar at the contest due to lack of interest however.

PK to contact Stephen Doherty to enquire if coffee can be made available.

To help the day run as smoothly as possible, bands will be requested to supply a stage plan and to adhere strictly to the 10 minute changeover time limit.

A letter will go out to bands in next few days with finer details of contest including running order and warm-up schedule. Directions to warm-up/rehearsal room will be included in letter.

It was noted that the South Dining Hall was cold last year. However it was agreed that not much can be done as doors are generally left open throughout the day.

AD urged bands to help seek sponsors to place adverts in the programme and also to keep promoting the event, in order for it to be a success.

Admission to contest agreed as £5 with children and OAPs free. Programme price will be adjusted to take into account the printing cost.
With regards to the Sunday, AD advised that 4 large rooms are available at QUB Music department which have pianos. There are also other rooms. 
Owen Farr will adjudicate the youth band performances. AD will discuss plan and running order of workshops with Cory reps.

Solo & Ensemble Competition
Saturday 15th February. PK advised that Malone Presbyterian Church have confirmed the booking for the halls.

Adjudicators confirmed as John Doyle (Seniors) and Bob Quick (Juniors). BBL Executive will work with bands to seek accompanists and ensure that there are no delays due to crossover.
Fivemiletown
AD spoke of the possible event featuring local bands on the Friday evening preceding the contest. He noted that this needs a bit more groundwork. 
Entry forms for the main contest will go out to bands before Christmas.

SBBA/EBBA Youth Band Contest 2014
AD informed the meeting that the NIBA have agreed that the Winning Band from the Championship of Ireland Contest will enter the Development Section of the contest, this will be 1st Old Boys Youth Band.
Band of the Year
With regards to PK’s suggestion at September meeting that Band of the Year Award include all BBL contests and NIBA Championships, 3 bands have returned a positive response. Others have yet to respond. It was agreed that this will be voted upon as a special motion at the AGM. Bands will be notified in due course.
Any Other Business
Next meeting and AGM will take place on 7th December at 3pm.
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